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Friday 22nd May 2020
Dear Parents
I’m writing as a follow up to the letter sent on 18th May. I’m updating you with our preparations for making sure the school is as safe as possible in the event of being informed by the Government to begin re-opening schools. As parents of Year 2 ,3 , 4 or 5 children, unfortunately, you will not be invited to bring your child to school on a date from 1st June unless you are key workers. We will let you know when face to face schooling can begin for your child. Please be aware that circumstances may change and we will hopefully know definitively on 28th May when a governmental announcement is due. In the meantime I want to give you some idea of what changes you can expect.
When your child does return they will be encouraged to maintain social distancing but it is unlikely that children this age will maintain this throughout the whole day. Your child’s group will be discouraged from mixing with other children. They will be reminded to frequently wash hands and maintain recently adopted practices if they cough or sneeze. They will have assigned specific areas in the field or playground in which to play. We may have to consider staggering the days on which your child attends to maintain the extra space in each class that the new guidelines demand.
To avoid problems related to people congregating at the school (pinch points), our open door policy is suspended until further notice. We ask that parents and carers do not enter the school premises at all. A member of staff will be appointed at the main entrance gate and receive one pupil or sibling group at a time. We ask you to maintain at least 2 metre distance. Your child’s allocated drop off and pick up time at the main gate may be different from usual. Again this is intended to reduce problems related to pinch points.
Each classroom will be kitted with first aid box, disinfectant spray for frequent wiping of surfaces, hand sanitisers and PPE equipment for use by the adult in the event of a pupil displaying symptoms. In such an event an adult will accompany the pupil to a place in isolation and their parent called to collect. 
We are expecting school meals to be cooked on site as usual. Children will eat with their group. We ask that parents supply their child with a disposable plastic bag for pupils to place any waste. We ask parents to provide a container in which the children can keep a packed lunch, trainers, coat and school supplies which only they touch and is kept in an allocated place in the classroom. Your child will be provided with stationery equipment for them alone to use.
The curriculum that will be delivered will remain aligned to the home learning that has been provided during lockdown. This will continue until a time when all pupils are back at school receiving face to face teaching and learning. 
 
I’d like to thank you for your continuous support in helping your child learn from home. We’ll need to keep going with this for a while yet. We haven’t received any confirmation of the school’s re-opening, as of yet, but I am confident the school will be well-prepared when that day arrives. Check the school website where any latest developments will be placed first.

 Please don’t hesitate to email me with any concerns or questions (head@trekenner.net)

Stay safe,
David Reardon
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